
 

 

 
THE ORGANISATIONAL INFORMATION  
 
To all riders taking part in the LOTTO Strzegom Horse Trials 2019, please find some important information before 
arrival below: 
  
STABLE ARRANGEMENT 
We are waiting for riders’ wishes about stabling arrangement during the Lotto Strzegom Horse Trials until Friday 
14.06.2019 15.00PM. Information sent after that will be respected only if there will be any possibility. 
  
PERMISSION TO START IN NATIONAL CLASSES 
All riders starting in our national competition need to have a permission for start from their national federation.  
  
STARTING LISTS 
It will be a very busy four-day competition. Dressage tests for most classes will be divided into two parts - on 
Thursday and Friday. 
Due to the large number of horses and classes it will not be possible to change the start day and the wishes for 
starting on Friday will be carefully reviewed only with confirmed very serious reason /latest 14.06.2019/. We fully 
understand that all riders prefer competing from Friday but please also understand this is not possible. 
We will be able to change the start day only in unexpected cases on the way to the competition. 
So, all athletes should be prepared to start the competition on Thursday morning. The dressage section order will 
be published on Friday 21.06.2019 evening at latest, which will give the riders plenty of time to organise the 
travel. 
  
NIGHT ARRIVAL 
In reference to the FEI requirements concerning the current equine influenza situation all horses must be checked 
by Vet upon arrival. The stables will be open between 6 AM and 11 PM. 
Only in special cases /traffic etc./ our Vet Team can examine the horses upon arrival during the night hours. 
In that situation riders have to inform the event office /by email: office@stragona.pl/ till 6 PM about their arrival at 
the night - between 11 PM and 6 AM. 
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